# Week beginning 21/06/2021

## Year 3 Newsletter

## STAR moments

We have been busy with our final year assessments this week alongside reading our new story and focusing on our topic of Healthy Hearts!

Next week we have lots of exciting learning planed, it will be launching our first outdoor maths week across the School as well as it being Times Table Rockstars day on Thursday 24th June where you can come dressed as a rockstar! Please refer to the flyer that was sent out for dressing up guidance.



3P: Jorge - For building new friendships within the class and being proactive in asking others if they need help.

 Imani - For building positive relationships with others through always being kind and complimentary of others.

3S: Kianna - For developing her independence and relationship with her work by trying her hardest in English this week.

3D: Lena - For building positive relationships with her table partner by supporting her with tasks and guiding her when needed.

### This week's learning:

This week in English we will continue to look into our "Healthy Hearts" topic, and will be writing an explanation text, focused on "Why it is important to be healthy".



As Mathematicians, we will be using the outside environment in our lessons as part of outdoor maths week! This week also marks the day of Times Table Rockstars day, what an exciting week!

In Big Reading, we will continue reading Jim's Lion. Were our initial predictions correct? We will explore how vocabulary and pictures helps us build meaning.



As Geographers, we will be sketching sections of our playground then turning it into a birds eye view map

In R.E, we will be looking at parables told by Jesus and what Christians could learn from them.

In Science, we will be exploring the purpose of our skeletons and creating skeleton split pin puppets! Ask your child is they can tell you the three main purposes of a skeleton after my Science lesson!



This week in Computing, we will be learning how to use Google Forms to create our own Survey on keeping Healthy.

#### Year 3

Please ensure the following so that our children attend school happy, healthy and organised each week:

- All children are to wear the correct uniform further guidance is available on the website
- Children are now allowed to bring in a small book bag, please remember no backpacks!
- Please could we also ask that you return your Home Reading book to school each day. We will also be sending home Reading Journals for you to complete with your child.

## Don't forget!

P.E is on Wednesdays - you need to come to school in your P.E. kit.

Please dress appropriately for the weather and remember to wear the correct Fit Friday uniform. You can purchase our new P.E. hoodies, as well as Fit Friday hoodies and t-shirts, from this website! <a href="https://www.personalisedjustforyou.org.uk/back-to-school">https://www.personalisedjustforyou.org.uk/back-to-school</a>

Please also remember to bring in a **named water bottle** which your child will have access to during the day. **Please put suncream on your child before school with the hot weather and remember to wear a hat.** 

## Over to you...Home learning

We would very much appreciate it if you could encourage your children to continue to access **Bug Club**, **Mathletics** and **Times Table Rock Stars** from home on a daily basis.

Spellings will be posted onto your **Google Classroom** on a **weekly basis**.

The children will be tested each Friday.

#### Keep in touch!

Email: year3@star.newham.sch.uk
Twitter:@Star\_Primary

Website:

https://star.newham.sch.uk/ Phone: 020 7476 5336